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Board approves 
budget, tenure 

The Coastal Carolina University 
Board of Trustees approved a $68.9 mil­
lion budget for the 2003-2004 academic 
year at its quarterly meeting May 9. 

As part of the budget plan, the board 
approved a tuition increase, effective for 
fall 2003. In-state tuition will increase 
$420 per semester, from $2,175 to $2,595 
per semester, an increase of 19. 31 percent. 
Out-of-state tuition will increase $555 per 
semester, from $5,880 to $6,435, an 
increase of 9 .44 percent. 

Coastal's tuition is still below the 
average for public institutions in South 
Carolina. 

The board approved a 2.85 increase 
in room, board and health service fees, 
from $2,805 to $2,885 per semester. 

The board approved distinguished 
emeritus status for retiring faculty mem­
ber Stephen Nagle and emeritus status for 
Pat Rohr and Robert Squatriglia, who are 
also retiring. Nagle joined Coastal's 
English faculty in 1972; Rohr joined 
Coastal's biology faculty in 1972; and 
Squatriglia is retiring after 25 years as 
head of Student Affairs. 

The board also approved recommen­
dations by the administration for faculty 
promotions and tenure: 
• Eldred "Wink" Prince Jr. has been pro­
moted to professor of history. 

• Sharon Thompson has been promoted 
to professor of health. 

• Darla Domke-Damonte has been pro­
Continued on page 3 

Alumni Affairs honors top grads 
Six alumni of Coastal were recently 

honored at the 2003 Outstanding Alumni 
of the Year Awards. 

Ray Reece, class of 1959, was named 
the Distinguished Alumnus. This award is 
given to a graduate of Coastal who has 
made a significant contribution to his or 
~er profession and community over a 
period of time. 

Reece, of Conway, is the general 
manager of Pepsi-Cola Bottling Co., Inc. 
of Conway-Myrtle Beach, and vice presi­
dent of the South Carolina Bottlers 
Association. 

He has been involved in several com­
munity organizations, including Junior 
Achievement, and is active in his church, 
Maple Baptist Church. He has served on the 
Board of Directors of the S.C. Baptist 
Ministries on Aging, as chairman of the 
trustees and chairman of church deacons. 

Other outstanding alumni were: 
• Jay Huggins, of Myrtle Beach, class of 
1988, College of Business Administra­
tion, vice president of Crescent Bank in 
Myrtle Beach. 

• Sandy Sarvis Brossard, of Columbia, 
class of 1979, College of Education, a 
national educational consultant and 
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speaker and president of Educational 
Services and Policies, Inc. 

• Janice Cannan, of Conway, class of 
1996, College of Humanities and Fine 
Arts, a managing partner in the law firm 
of Weldon & Cannan, LLC. 

• Tony D. Prince, of Loris, class of 1993, 
College of Natural and Applied Science, 
founder of LURHQ Corp. 

• Kenneth Charles Canterbury, of Myrtle 
Beach, class of 1999, Interdisciplinary 
Studies, major of operations in the Horry 
County Police Department. 

CCU Newsletter Publication Dates 
Submission deadlines: 
Monday, June 9 
Monday, July 7 

Publication dates: 
Monday, June 16 
Monday, July 14 

Coastal Carolina Univemty Newsletter is published biweekly during the academic year and monthly 
during June, July and August by the Office of Marketing Communications. Submissions should be sent 
to the Office of Marketing Communications in SNGL 204 by noon the Monday before publicanon. 

Information for the CCU Nrnsletter should be submitted to news@coastal.edu in the Office of Marketing Communications, Singleton 204. 
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May 19-25 
• Veronica Gerald's Gullah cookbook 
• Alumni profile: Christina Rowe 
• JoAnn Morgan's carousel horse 
• May 10th commencement 

May 26-Junc 1 
• Edgar Dyer on Coastal growth 
• Student Employee of Year 
• Greg Krippel, top Coastal teacher 
• Alumni profile: Pam Barnhill 
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Birthdays 
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Coastal People 
Maura Kenny and Susan Slavic were 

judges for the 22nd annual Superintendent 
Art Awards competition. Students through­
out the district submitted various art work 
for the event. 

Donald Millw read from his book 
Wading South and commented on the 
place of war in epic poetry and contem­
porary America at the Conference on 
Christianity and Literature held recently 
at Mercer University, Macon, Ga. 

Marvin Marozas was one of27 grad­
uates who completed the nine-month 
Leadership Grand Strand XXIII program 
sponsored by the Myrtle Beach Area 
Chamber of Commerce. 

Sharon Thompson, was named a 
finalist for the 2003 The Sun News 
Volunteer of the Year Award. Thompson 
was nominated by Waccamaw Youth 
Center Executive Director Robyn Tyler for 
her work as treasurer and operations com­
mittee chairperson for the center. 

Jack Riley spoke to a Carolina 
Forest High School advanced placement 
history class that will be traveling to 
Washington, D.C., to be South 
Carolina's representative in the national 
finals of the Center for Civic Education's 
We the People competition. 

SuperSonic Summer starts soon 
There's still 

time to register 
for SuperSonic 
Summer Youth 
Programs, edu­
cational classes 
designed for stu­
dents ages 7 to 
15, being offered 

,-~;:'.,,. 
June 9 through Aug. 14 at Coastal. 

Hip-hop and West African dancing, 
drama, printmaking, computer anima­
tion, wetlands, Spanish and creative writ­
ing are just a few of the more than 30 pro­
grams available through Coastal's Division 
of Continuing Studies. 

All courses are held Monday through 
Thursday. Half-day courses begin at $59 
per student, and full-day courses begin at 
$120. A discount will apply if a student 
registers for two or more full-weeks of 
classes or four or more half-day classes. 
Coastal faculty and staff also get a 10 per­
cent discount on classes. 

The classes are taught by Coastal 
instructors, Horry County schoolteachers 
and community experrs. 

For more information, call Judy Fontana 
at 349-2673 or Kelly Barker at 340-2544, or 
to register, call 349-2665 or visit 
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www.coastal.edu/leam on the Internet. On 
Fridays, students will be taken on field trips 
involving crabbing, ocean exploration, aquar­
iums and more. 

Some of the classes: 
Sciences: 

Self improvement; 
Cemetery science 
Enterprising entrepreneurs 
Blind as a bat 
Career paths 
Endangered species 
Wild wetlands 
Star gazing 
Forensic science 

Arts, crafts, humanities: 
Street hip-hop and African dance 
Computer technology 
Fun photography 
Credible edibles 
Fiction fantasy 
Scary spiders and critters 
Playwriting workshop 
Origami 
Drama 

Greek mythology 
Exercise and dance 
Illustrating 



Hale, Oakley cited for excellence 
Scott Hale and Penny Oakley were 

selected for the 2002-2003 Staff 
Excellence Awards that were presented 
recently by President Ron Ingle. 

The awards are given to nonfaculty 
employees who go above and beyond the 
definitions of their job. 

Hale, a telecommunications techni­
cian for Information Technology services, 
received the Staff 
Excellence Award 
for Support Staff. 
He has worked at 
Coastal for six and 
a half years and 
was in the U.S. Air 
Force for 10 years. 
Originally from 
Borger, Texas, he 
lives in Conway with his wife and two 
children. 

In the nomination letter, Hale was 
called "the hardest working person at 
Coastal," the embodiment of customer 
service and an employee who solves inter­
departmental problems. 

Oakley, student services program 
coordinator with 
Coastal's Center 
for Marine and 
Wetland Studies, 
received the Staff 
Excellence Award 
for Professional 
Staff. She has 
worked at Coastal 
since the summer 

of 2000 in the Marine Science 
Department as student services coordina­
tor. She graduated from Rhode Island 
College and went on to Kent State 
University to pursue her master's degree. 

Oakley, who received two nomina­
tions, was commended for her "joyful, 
caring spirit," her community involve­
ment and the assistance and guidance she 
gives to students, prospective students and 
their parents. 

Staffers nominated for the support 
staff award were: Patricia Bennett, Linda 
Carmichael, Jackie Deda, Arline "Cookie" 
Alston, Nicole Kocot, Connie Opalko, 
Helen Peagler, Cristy Prince, Janet Straub, 
Kathy Ward-Graham and Kathy Watts. 

Nominees for the professional staff 
award were: Tricia Bailey, Peggy Bates, Bill 
Edmonds, Jack Flanders, Dennis French, 
Brad Harmon and Rick Matthews. 

Tenure appointments are approved 
Continued from page 1 

moted to associate professor of manage­
ment with tenure. 
• Terrence Fries has been promoted to 

• Douglas Smith has been promoted to 
associate professor of education with 

associate professor of computer science tenure. 

with tenure. 

• John Marcis has been promoted to asso­
ciate professor of economics with tenure. 

• Nelljean Rice has been promoted to 
associate professor of English with tenure. 

• Jeri Traw has been promoted to associate 
librarian with tenure. 

• Joseph Winslow has been promoted to 
associate professor of education with 
tenure. 
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New phone numbers 

Athletic Events 
Wednesday, May 21 
• Baseball at Big South Conference 

Tournament, Rock Hill, times TBA 
Thursday, May 22 
• Baseball at Big South Conference 

Tournament, Rock Hill, times TBA 
Friday, May 23 
• Baseball at Big South Conference 

Tournament, Rock Hill, times TBA 
Saturday, May 24 
• Baseball at Big South Conference 

Tournament, Rock Hill, times TBA 
Wednesday, May 28 - 31 
• Men's golf at NCAA Championship, 

Stillwater, Okla., times TBA 
May 30 - June 1 
• NCAA Baseball Regionals, times TBA 
Wednesday, June 11 
• Outdoor men's and women's track at 

NCAA Championships, Sacramento, 
Cali£, times TBA 

Thursday, June 12 
• Outdoor men's and women's track at 

NCAA Championships, Sacramento, 
Cali£, times TBA 

Friday, June 13 
• Outdoor men's and women's track at 

NCAA Championships, Sacramento, 
Cali£, times TBA 

Saturday, June 14 
• Outdoor men's and women's track at 

NCAA Championships, Sacramento, 
Calif., times TBA 



UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER 

Office of Marketing Communications 
Coastal Carolina University 

P.O. Box 261954 • Conway, SC 29528-6054 

This Issue: 
• Distinguished alums honored 

• Board approves tuition hike 

• SuperSonic Summer sets sail 

• Staff Excellence Awards given 

More than 30 
programs available 
including: 
• Cemetery Science ,. 
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• Blmd as a Bat JAY 
• Endangered Specils • 
• Wild Wetlands , 
• Forensic Science 
• Star Gazing 
• Computer Technology 
• Credible Edibles 
• Scary Spiders & Critters 
• Enterprising Entrepreneurs 
• Career Paths 
• Exercise and Dance 
• Street Hip-Hop & African Dance 
• Fun Photography 
• Fiction Fantasy 
• Playwriting Workshop 
• Origami 
• Drama 
• Greek Mythology 
• Fun Fridays (field trips) 
• and more! 

SUMMEirftBf;; ~· PROGRAMS fi ,, {I~-~ , ;, 
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S S • S 2003 • !l\ th ' \ uper on1c ummer 1s greafet,t , 
... with lots of Super NEW courses foJ 

- June 9 to August 14, 2003 -
Full day and half day classes 

Monday through Friday • 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

•~ T'' 
COASfAL CAROLINA 

UNIVERSITY 

Register NOW., 
To register or for information, call 

(843) 349-2665 or visit the Web site: 

www.coastal.edu/learn 

er 
age 7 to .~?..! 
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